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October 20, 2017 
 
 
 
Eric Johnson, AICP, RLA 
Principal Planner 
Zoning Services, Planning & Zoning Department 
Collier County Growth Management Division 
2800 N. Horseshoe Drive 
Naples, FL  34104 
 
RE: Grey Oaks DRI – PL20170001729 
 
Dear Mr. Johnson: 
 
On behalf of our client, O’Donnell Landscapes, Inc., we are submitting an application for an Amendment 
to a PUD for the above referenced project.    
 
The proposed amendment is being requested in order to modify Exhibit E and Map H-1 attached to 
Development Order Number 2000-04, Resolution Number 2000-190.  The amendment proposes to shift 
two previously approved, but unimproved, project access points from Golden Gate Parkway and Airport 
Road, to Livingston Road.   The two project access points shown on Map H have not been installed; 
however, they were intended to serve as access points to the Grey Oaks community.   The two access 
points proposed to be shifted to Livingston Road are not intended for general access to the Grey Oaks 
community, but rather are intended for the sole use by the owner of approximately 32 acres adjacent to 
Livingston Road. This portion of the Grey Oaks PUD is encumbered by a Florida Power & Light (FPL) 
easement.   An exhibit identifying the existing and proposed access locations is included with this 
submittal.  We have submitted a letter to DEO requesting that they determine the proposed access 
modifications to qualify as a Chapter 380.06(19)(e)2.k change.  If determined by DEO to be an (e)2.k 
change, an NOPC application is not required.  A copy of this correspondence is included in this application. 
 
Please contact me if you have any questions.   
 
Sincerely, 

 
D. Wayne Arnold, AICP 
 
Enclosures 
 
Cc: Al O’Donnell 
 John English 
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